

Student Representative Council Wednesday 15 October 2014 6PM

MINUTES

Meeting Opens: 6:06 pm

Item 1: Meeting Opens and Apologies

1.1 Acknowledgement of country

I would like to show my respect and acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, of elders past and present, on which this event takes place.

1.2 Apologies

Apologies have been received from Laura Wey, Alan, Dan McKay, Nick Horton, Joyce Xu and Em Roberts.

Procedural Motion: To reorder the agenda so that the Disabilities Report be heard before Item 2 so that Laura Campbell can go to the Vice Chancellor's leadership course.

Mover: Laura Campbell Seconder: Cameron Wilson

Motion: Passed

3.2.5 Disabilities Department Report

Taken as read

- Had a meeting with Pro Vice Chancellor, Richard Baker secured 75K (SSAF roll over) and a discretionary fund of 7500 for the initial drawings
- AGM on 9th of October 3 candidates, voting is open via Apollo until the 17th
- Announcement on 20th and then stamped through 1st SRC of next year
- Outdoor movie night with ANU film group before exams

John Casey: How has Apollo been working?

Laura Campbell: The DSC emailing list is confidential so it had to go through the university. It was originally an around the table vote but we felt that this doesn't represent the 1800 students who are on this list so we tried to make it more accessible.

Motion: That the Disabilities Officer's report be accepted.

Mover: Dan Wall

Seconder: Suzy Nopormonbodee

Motion: Passed

Item 2: Minutes from the Previous Meeting including Matters Arising

Motion: That the minutes from SRC 7 2014 be accepted.

Mover: Ben Gill Seconder: Dan Wall Motion: Passed

Item 3: Reports and Matters Arising

3.1 Executive Reports

3.1.1 President's Report

- SSAF withholding We got an email saying we still haven't got the report pending a meeting next Wednesday. It should be noted that this is unacceptable and a ridiculous process. We are thinking we will go public about it.
 - We didn't' want to affect future SSAF bids but this is so crazy that it's worth taking action
- Late penalty Successfully secured 5% per day. #w4s
- SGM 12pm next Wednesday numerous constitutional changes are on the agenda including the delegation of powers.
 - Executive responsibilities are very prescriptive in our constitution e.g.
 The President is required to speak to the media but in groups that are
 elected there are different people with different strengths. The ability
 to delegate increases flexibility etc. without violating our
 constitutional duties.
 - Please come along!
- ITS speaking to students about their experiences re digital learning
- GAC Henry Ladd has been dealing with this. It has been ridiculous and is

not a streamlined process \rightarrow we are looking at new processes and staffing solution.

- Exec honoraria I have run this past the current and future executives. The
 plan is to budget for more hours for the Executive starting in 2015 –
 hopefully it will be put to the SGM and add to the sustainability of the
 organisation
- Thank you to everyone It has been the most amazing, intense and fun year
 had a blast, really appreciate it!

Questions

Jen Taylor – ITS want to organise a student forum at the end of October during assessment, why?

Cameron Wilson – I told them this was a bad time but they have decided to push ahead regardless.

Jen Taylor – What is the competition associated with it?

Cameron Wilson – Share your stories of digital learning experiences and whoever is the best gets an iphone...

Emma Wisdom – Can you clarify that it's 5% per working day?

Cameron Wilson – Yes and a consistent late penalty is a real win!

Annabel Roden – Re the SGM, CASS hooping to have an event at 1:30pm, will it be wrapped up by then?

Cameron Wilson – possibly could go that long factoring in debate etc. on the day – looking to be a stacked agenda.

Josh Orchard: Where's NUS affiliation at?

Gowrie Varma: It's happening. I have spoken to Tom Nock and it's getting sorted.

Motion: That the President's report be accepted.

Mover: Dan Wall Seconder: John Casey

Motion: Passed

3.1.2 Vice President's Report

Taken as read

Questions

Josh Orchard: Can you contact the Union regarding key dates in the diary?

Annika Humphreys: Yes

Motion: That the Vice President's report be accepted.

Mover: Cam Wilson Seconder: Dan Wall Motion: Passed

3.1.3 Treasurer's Report

Taken as read.

- I met with the accountants today who are happy with our books at the moment and they want the financial reports done by December this year.

Questions

Josh Orchard: Who do you use for the audit?

Nick Barry: Hardwickes

Josh Orchard – How were they?

Nick Barry – Shaun was very thorough in the audit.

Motion: That the Treasurer's report be accepted.

Mover: Tom Lonsdale Seconder: Emma Wisdom

Motion: Passed

Chair passed to Daniel Wall

3.1.4 General Secretary's Report

Taken as read

Questions

Erin Gillen – Have the changes to the constitution been published?

Gowrie Varma – They will be published tonight on the website.

Motion: That the Gensec's report be accepted.

Mover: Gabby Andrews

Seconder: Jack Gaudie

Motion: Passed

Chair returned to Gowrie Varma

3.1.5 Social Officer's Report

Taken as read

- Thanks to the Executive for their help while I was away.
- Thank you to people helping with Global Food Fair tomorrow
- I'm back and I'll do things
- I'm sorry!
- GAC Josh has kindly been chairing the last few GAC meetings
 - Clearing back log tomorrow

Questions

Cameron Wilson – What are your end of term party plans?

Henry Ladd: Thinking a party on the last Thursday of exams – perhaps a Laneway party.

Erin Gillen – Have you checked the final move out date of colleges?

Henry Ladd – Yes that's normally that Friday. We are looking at Thursday 20th November. The concern is Melville Hall is right next to the landeway so we don't disturb exams.

Motion: That the Social Officer's report be accepted.

Mover: Annika Humphreys Seconder: Jack Gaudie

Motion: Passed

3.1.6 Education Officer's Report

Taken as read

Questions

Email sa.education@anu.edu.au

3.2 Department Reports

3.2.1 Women's Department Report

Taken as read

Questions

Annika Humphreys: How'd the dance go?

Erin Gillen: It was a great success, with about 60 people in attendance.

Motion: That the Women's officer's report be accepted.

Mover: Suzy Noparmonbodee Seconder: Emma Wisdom

Motion: Passed

3.2.2 Environment Department Report

Taken as read

- Really happy with the campaign for Fossil Free there has been lots of media
- Thank you to all the ANUSA representatives who have helped out by lending effort, material support or even just speaking out in our favour.

Motion: That the Environment officer's report be accepted.

Mover: Henry Ladd

Seconder: Suzy Nopamornbodee

Motion: Passed

3.2.4 International Students' Department Report

Taken as read

- AGM went well
- ISD elections are this week
- Handover will follow next week
- Thank you to Annika and Gowrie for their help

Motion: That the International Students' officer's report be accepted.

Mover: Cam Wilson Seconder: Alice Dawkins

Motion: Passed

3.2.3 Queer* Department Report

Taken as read

- Wahoo new queer space!

Questions

Annika Humphreys: Would you support a guerilla rainbow crossing?

Ben Gill: Perhaps with the union court redevelopment.

Erin Gillen: What about one bollard per colour?

Ben Gill: They're keen, particularly Richard Baker

Nick Barry: How many responses did you get to they survey you mentioned in your report?

Ben Gill: 215 and 18% staff

Motion: That Queer* department's report be accepted.

Mover: Dan Wall Seconder: Jack G Against: John Casey Motion: Passed

3.2.6 Indigenous Students' Department Report

Cameron Wilson –We have a new Indigenous Officer but I haven't heard back from her – we are sorting out next year – will send out an email.

Item 4: Other Business

Happy Birthday to Alice Dawkins and Sam Duncan!

Item 5: Date of next meeting and Close

The next meeting of the Student Representative Council will be held at the discretion of ANUSA 2015.

Meeting Closed: 6:43pm

REFERENCE A

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

CAMERON WILSON

- SSAF & EY Review
- Council
- ESQC (+ Late Penalty)
- DIvision of Student Life meeting
- Post-SSAF
- Constitution & Electoral Changes
- Senate Inquiry
- Ed Talks
- ITS
- Union Board
- GAC
- Exec Honoraria

REFERENCE B

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT
ANNIKA HUMPHREYS

Clubs & Societies Award Night

Tickets have sold out! I'm looking forward to seeing everyone there, it should be a fantastic night. Eric and I have been working on this event for the past few months so we're really excited it is super close.

University Games & Student Safety

Two weeks ago I attended university games in Sydney and had some experiences that were less than ideal in the way of safety. Following this, I met with ANU Sport and Richard Baker to discuss my concerns and am hoping to work with them to develop a strategy for managing students when they are away in this environment. If anyone would like to help out with this, it would be really appreciated.

Handover

James and I have been meeting weekly to go over all sorts of different topics within the role. He has been along to a few meetings I usually attend. I have also met with Jack to chat about some of the social role and have assisted in advertising the O Week Director roles.

Student Space

The managers have been running a variety of events throughout the semester in the space to gauge what students are interested in using it for. There have been several film screenings, the Kids Pantry has visited twice, as well as live music/magic performances. The breakfast program is still going strong, as is food aid and the other food items sold through the shop. Equipment hire has also been super busy with a number of C/S events being held this term.

Safety on Campus

The committee has been throughout the term but has had much lower numbers than last semester. I'm working on putting together a good handover of the committee and the campaign for next year's team. I think it was ambitious for ANUSA and the Departments to run a semester long campaign, however I see that there has been some good building blocks established to run something on a smaller scale.

Mental Health

Thanks so much to Gabby Andrews, Ben Gill, Laura Campbell, Griffin Hall, the Counselling Centre, the SETCD team and all others that helped out with mental health week – it was a great success. I'd really like to see events run throughout the semester to support students in a more sustainable manner – again, something to consider for next year.

Global Food Fair

I've helped out with a few odd jobs for this event, including hiring equipment and ordering food and then set up on the day.

Diary

Two weeks ago I met with PARSA to begin the ongoing discussions about producing the diary. We have located the files used for this year's diary and are looking at slightly modifying it for next year. PARSA are sourcing a postgrad student with graphic design experience and the progress should hopefully be kicking off soon so they are ordered before Christmas and can arrive in time for O Week next year.

Communications

I have been managing updating content on the ANUSA website, as well as assisting with social media alongside Cam and Gowrie. This has taken between five and ten hours each week.

Welfare/Advocacy

I've spent about 3 hours/week advising students on a variety of welfare and advocacy matters.

REFERENCE C
TREASURER'S REPORT
NICK BARRY

Hey everyone, not a lot has changed since this time last week (OGM) and I have been swamped with assessments. We are still waiting on getting the Ernst and Young report back even though the university has had it for over a week. It has been quite frustrating for us to have this withheld however we have been told that we will be receiving our SSAF payment in the coming week. We should also be receiving the report sometime soon as well.

Cam and I have been working on the report re Post SSAF. We will be presenting it at the SGM for feedback. I found it interesting in my research that in 2006 the Vice Chancellor of Swinburne cut all funding to their student union after the introduction of VSU. He's now our Vice Chancellor at ANU – Ian Young. Otherwise, I am meeting the accountants on Wednesday, so I will talk to anything that arises from that meeting at the SRC.

REFERENCE D

GENERAL SECRETARY'S REPORT
GOWRIE VARMA

GLOBAL FOOD FAIR

Thursday 16th October 11-3 – I've been working closely with the Social Committee on this event. The aim was to make sure that people had access to food and lots of water on Oktoberfest. We have nine clubs participating as well as ANUSA setting up two food stalls. Any help on the day would be appreciated. Also, please come along, bring your friends and EAT!

Electoral Regulations and Constitutional Reform

Cam and I have been working on all the changes that need to be put through the Special General Meeting on 22nd October. The Returning Officer's Report from ACT Elections had a good number of recommendations for next year so we have been working through those to decide which are appropriate etc. I have also done a very thorough proofread of the body of the constitution so a lot of the changes are formatting, grammar, punctuation etc. These will be presented together as one motion next Wednesday. Hop on the website to have a look through all of these.

PRODUCTION FUNDING

Hopefully we will see this model go through the meeting next week!

REFERENCE E

EDUCATION OFFICER'S REPORT LAURA WEY

Senate Inquiry into proposed changes to Higher Education

ANUSA and the National Union of Students (NUS) made submissions to the Senate Education and Employment Legislation Committee Inquiry into the Higher Education and Research Reform Amendment Bill 2014.

ANUSA was invited by the Senate Committee to appear at a public hearing on Friday 10 October in relation to the *Higher Education and Research Reform Amendment Bill 2014.*

The Senate Education and Employment Legislation Committee will report back on 28 October 2014, before a vote is taken in the Senate.

Ed Talks

Ed Talks are a series of 10 student focus groups, designed by PARSA, ANUSA and the ANU, to include students in the discussion around the future direction of ANU.

Student feedback from the Ed Talks is posted online here: http://renew.anu.edu.au/2014/09/24/discussion/

You can comment on that page with more feedback.

Fair Go for Canberra

Fair Go for Canberra is a community driven campaign platform through which ANUSA is working to fight the proposed changes to Higher Education. Fair Go for Canberra will be facilitating a Canberra community public meeting about fee deregulation the night of this SRC meeting.

Check out the website for more information: http://www.fairgoforcanberra.org.au
Like Fair Go for Canberra on Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/FairGoCanberra

PhB Working Party

I am the ANUSA Representative on the PhB Working Party. We have had 2 out of 4 meetings so far. I consulted with undergraduate research students through student focus groups ANUSA held in 2013 and more ANU held in early 2014. Recommendations are going to be proposed from the Working Party in the

coming weeks, which will be voted on by university committees. I will communicate the changes to students (if they affect current students) via the ANUSA Blog and through the PhB convenors.

SELT Review Working Party

I am the ANUSA Representative on the SELT Review Working Party. We have had 2 out of many meetings so far. I consulted with students via the ANUSA College Representatives and discipline-focused Clubs and Societies. Recommendations are going to be proposed from the Working Party in the coming weeks, which will be voted on by university committees. I will communicate the changes to students via the ANUSA Blog as ANUSA begins it's Complete Your SELTs campaign at the end of the Semster.

REFERENCE F

WOMEN'S DEPARTMENT REPORT ERIN GILLEN

Good sex workshops

Nina Funnell and Katrina Marson facilitated roundtable discussions / workshops in week 10: 'Good sex and how to have it' - plus, everything you didn't know you didn't know about sex and the sex lives of others

The workshops are part of a broader campaign on campus to introduce enthusiastic consent concepts. A dinner was hosted by Fenner Hall on Thursday 9th October following one of the workshops to discuss how the workshops can act as a springboard for further work in this area (attendees included the presenters, Tania Willis, Jasmine Jury, Erin Gillen, Loren Ovens and Fenner Hall student leaders).

Nina is preparing an evaluation of the workshops and I will also be preparing a report to circulate within the ANU to assist with further work on enthusiastic consent at ANU.

Sadie Hawkins Dance

The Women's Department held its first ever Sadie Hawkins dance on Friday $10^{\rm th}$ October which was a great success.

Annual General Meeting

The Department held its annual general meeting on 13th October.

Ideas for future work include continuing ACT reproductive rights campaign, body image campaign, women's mentoring network and complementing ANU Gender Institute work to highlight female academics at the university.

Provision of support services to undergraduate women

I have spent approx. 1 hour per week providing support services to undergraduate women

Expenditure

Sadie Hawkins food and bar tab: \$1800
Sadie Hawkins decorations: \$704.26
Sadie Hawkins thank you gifts: \$71.98

Sadie Hawkins wristbands: \$77Sadie Hawkins advertising: \$65.20

- Meeting catering: \$152.57

- Rapunzel Room supplies: \$44.03

Total expenditure: \$2,915.04

REFERENCE G

ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT'S REPORT
RAY YOSHIDA AND DANIELPEREZ-MCVIE

Fossil Free ANU

Recently, ANU Council decided to divest the university's holdings in 7 resource companies, based on them getting the worst ranking on environmental, social and governance in the report written by CAER and commissioned by ANU. This amounted to \$16m in total. Two of the companies are fossil fuel companies.

Whilst the monetary amount is incredibly small, the symbolic power of this move has become apparent through the extraordinary reaction of the the industry lobby and cabinet ministers, including from Joe Hockey and the PM himself, slamming ANU's decision and defending the importance of fossil fuels in our economy. This response reveals the dominance of fossil fuel interests within our political processes, and this is exactly what the campaign is trying to do: unveil the influence of the fossil fuel industry in our political system, and then challenge it.

Also, Ian Young's response to this visceral attack has been commendable, defending the university's decision and speaking about the role of the university in supporting society in the transition to a 'carbon-constrained world' where fossil fuels play a minimal role.

For members of FFANU, we are celebrating the fact that a campaign run by a group of dedicated students can piss off the prime minister and call into question the power of one of the most influential yet destructive industries in the country.

Expenditure in September

Date	Item	Amount (\$)
17th	Food	51.90

REFERENCE H

QUEER* DEPARTMENT REPORT
BEN GILL

New Queer* Space

The Queer* Department has accepted the offer of 14 Liversidge St as the Queer* Space. In the coming weeks I will be meeting with F&S to discuss the plans moving forward and arrange the infrastructure upgrades necessary to ensure accessibility. At this stage, the Queer* Department is pushing to be moved in prior to O-Week 2015.

This is a significant achievement for the Department, having sought an alternative location for over a decade. I would like to thank all Queer* department members past and present who have contributed to this cause.

If you wish to view the space please email me at sa.queer@anu.edu.au.

Pride Week

Pride week was overall successful and included the trivia night, stall day and Queer* Ball. However, greater emphasis should have been given to advertising as the reach into the student body was not as high as desired. Reflecting on previous Pride Weeks such as 2013, I attribute the lack of awareness to lower on campus residence engagement. For example, in 2013 B&G's sexuality and gender advocates assisted the Queer* Department organise the Mardi Gras themed carnival day and to that extent broadened the networks directly advertised too. Engaging the residences earlier in the year such that they can plan activities as part of their portfolio for Pride Week may be an avenue worth pursuing in 2015.

Discussions are still ongoing with F&S to see a permanent DIY rainbow crossing of sorts on campus. Furthermore, the department is designing a 3X3 m banner for use at future events to increase awareness.

Homophobia/Transphobia Workshop and Action Planning (SoC)

The Queer* Department is hosting a workshop and action planning session at Bruce Hall on October 17th 2pm. The event is open to all ANU staff and students, with heads, deputy heads, SR's and residence committees from on campus residences invited specifically.

The purpose of the event is to;

- Present results of SoC homophobia and transphobia survey
- Assess current support for LGBTIQ students across on campus residences

- Workshop ways to address homophobia and transphobia in on campus residences
- Increase awareness of Queer* Department and strengthen relationships with on campus residences

Furthermore, it is hoped to develop plans for each residence can do, what the Queer* Department can do and what we can do together.

The results of the session in combination with the survey results are hoped to be produced into a brief report to be sent to Richard Baker PVC SE and Heads of On Campus Residences.

End of Semester Event

The high tea is has been moved to Tuesday 4^{th} November 10amto celebrate end of semester.

Upcoming Meeting Dates

23rd October 5pm (AGM)

REFERENCE I

DISABILITY DEPARTMENT REPORT

LAURA CAMPBELL

WWDACT Luncheon

On the 3rd of October we held a co-joined luncheon with the Women's department to introduce the WWDACT to the ANU community. Women's with disabilities is a peer support and advocacy organsiation that works to represent women with disabilities throughout the ACT area in regards to policy change, domestic violence prevention, pastoral care, advocacy and education.

This event was huge success with a large turnout. It was held at the new Access and Inclusion Centre within the new fully accessible meeting area. We were able to not only be educated by WWDACT members as well as create a sub-committee for women's with disabilities within the ANU community to be better connected with the greater Canberra region.

Copland Access and Inclusion Socialization Area

Currently Cam and I have been working on reigniting the Coplan Access and Inclusion Socialization Area. I have had a meeting with Faculities and Services to get preliminary estimates on both initial design and hard landscape.

I have also had meetings with Tania Willis from Equity to re-establish the initial plans and access needed for the area. I have a meeting with Richard Baker this Friday (10th) which I will advise about at the meeting.

Elections

ANUDSA had its AGM on the 9th of October at 5pm. Within this we had our 3 candidates present a 2-3 minute speech to address the initial group of who they were and their vision for the department. After the initial speeches we engage in a question time and response for each of the cadidates.

We held a online election through the Apollo system from the 13^{th} - 17^{th} of October. The elected officer will be announced on the 20^{th} and confirmed at SGM.

Outdoor Movie Night

We are currently organizing a outdoor movie night within the garden area across the Union bridge. This will be a charity event with popcorn, drinks and chocolate provided.

We are currently in negotiations with ANU film group.

Budget

ANUDSA Budget Summary

Expenditur	e
------------	---

	Expenditure	For	Amount
19-Feb-14	Turkish Pide House	Meeting	26.50
19-Mar-14	IGA	Meeting	19.55
19-Mar-14	Turkish Pide House	Meeting	65.00
23-Apr-14	Turkish Pide House	Meeting	86.50
2-May-14	The Tshirt Mill	Merch	5,933.96
11-May-14	Officeworks	Stationary	114.66
14-May-14	ANU Bar	Charities Trivia Night	80.00
14-May-14	ANU Bar	Charities Trivia Night	120.00
15-May-14	SPAR	Universal Lunch Hour	21.52
15-May-14	Big W	Stationary	29.00
15-May-14	Woolworths	Universal Lunch Hour	104.95
15-May-14	Costco	Universal Lunch Hour	454.56
19-May-14	CommBank cheque	CommBank	10.00
19-May-14	Reimbursement	Spoon Week	588.51
12-Jun-14	Reimbursement	Spoon Week	754.88
31-Jul-14	Mees Sushi	Meeting	122.50
6-Aug-14	Fox Coffee	Bush Week	200.00
6-Aug-14	Food	Bush Week	50.00
14-Aug-14	Mees Sushi	Meeting	126.00
28-Aug-14	Mees Sushi	Meeting	71.00
16-Sep-14	Elk and Pea	Art Exhibition Event	60.00
25-Sep-14	Subway	Meeting	65.00
9-Oct-14	Subway	AGM	98.90
Upcoming			
	As You Like It Café	Casual Coffee	300.00
Income	Turn aven franc 2012	ANILIDO	ć 7 00 40
	Turnover from 2013	ANUDSA	\$798.40
	2014 Department Grant	ANUSA	7,500.00
	Spoon Week Grant	ANUSA	2,750.00

Datala and an art	C \ \ \ /	242
Reimbursement	Spoon Week	317
INCHIDUISCHICH	JOOUTI WCCK	714

Total Account (ex. upcoming)	1,907.41
Bank Balance	1,888.95
Unaccounted For	18.46
Total Account (approx.)	500

REFERENCE J

International Students' Department Report Suzy Nopamornbodee

Progress update:

- 1) The ISD Ball
 - Date: Friday 26th September 2014
 - We would like to thanks Cam, Ben and Laura for their support © Thank you for coming.
 - We will get the certificates re-signed by next week, so we may pass it around to the national clubs and societies before the final exams.

2) The ISD AGM

- Date: Friday 3rd October 2014
- Every thing went very well.

3) The ISD Executive Election

- Polling time is from Monday 13th October 2014 until Thursday 16th October 2014
- Vote counting is at 9am (ANUSA office).
- We will officially announce the results on both our Facebook and Website.
- We would like to thank Gowrie for helping us with the election. We could not have done it without her. Also, thanks to Annika for helping us advertise the election on the ANUSA website.

4) Handover meeting

- Date: Monday 20th September 2014
- There will be a group handover, following with an individual handover.

<u>Note:</u> Since this is the last SRC meeting, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you everyone for their hard work and for supporting me and the ISD throughout this year © THANK YOU!!!!!

5) Financial statement

ANUSA ISD	
Profit and loss statement	•
period ended 24 September 2	
_	
Revenue ANUSA funding receipt	\$20.853.7
Interest receipt	\$20,833.7
SEEF funding receipt	\$5,000.0
ANUSA collectives pool receipt	\$4,066.0
Joint Holi/Songkran contributions	\$824.9
PARSA contribution	\$1,000.0
Unilodge Grant	\$5,000.0
ISD Ball ticket sales	\$7,000.0
Total revenue	\$43,745.5
<u>Total revenue</u>	343,/43.3
Expenditure	
Name cards	\$215.0
Shirts	\$114.5
Mugs	\$1,913.0
ISWE 1	\$7,815.7
Holi/Songkran	\$1,066.4
Universal poster	\$220.0
Misc [Pizza]	\$198.7
ISD OGM	\$135.0
ISD IELTS workshop	\$40.0
CISA conference	\$1,553.7
Orientation event	\$188.0
Market av stall	\$50.0
ISWE 2	\$6,023.4
Information session	\$153.7
VISA/immigration lecture	\$466.5
Dinners	\$332.0
Presidential debate	\$105.1
lelts session	\$62.5
ISD Ball	\$913.5
Total Expenditure	\$21,567.2
Net gain(loss)	\$22,178.2
THE COMPANY	46644604